
Fifteen brothers from Knights of Columbus
Council 13881 acted as marshals for the annual
outdoor Way of the Cross procession at St.
Kevin’s on Good Friday, April 2, 2010. All wore
special reflective vests prepared for the occasion
by brother Herminio Crisostomo. More than 500
people participated in the 2-1/2 hour 15-station
5km march through the Côte-des-Neiges neigh-
bourhood. This was the fourth consecutive year
that the Knights have performed this duty on
Easter weekend.

More than twenty brothers and family members
attended a birthday party at Au sportifs brasserie
on Décarie boulevard after the 11:00am Mass on
Sunday, April 25, 2010, to fête the April natal day
celebrants. Two of the eight honorees, Boris
Polanski and Sonny Valdez, were present. Prime
rib steak, the house specialty, was the preferred
food choice of the majority of the attendees, but
chicken wings, jalopeno cheese fondue, and
steak and pepperoni submarines were also
ordered.
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Calendar
May 8 - 4th degree exemplifi-

cation at St. Gabriel’s 
May 16 - Squires monthly

meeting
May 29 - 1st degree initiation

at St. Kevin’s
May 30 - Monthly general

meeting

Birthdays
Apr. 3 - Boris Polanski
Apr. 5 - Vicente Garcia

Norberto Quitain
Apr. 24 - Rev. Robert Clark

Billy Garibay
Apr. 26 - Sonny Valdez
Apr. 28 - Pablo Eclipse
Apr. 29 - Jackson Ventura

Family of the Month

Newsletter Staff
Editor-in-Chief - Boris Polanski
Contributors - Kevin Ready
Photographers - Leo Nathan
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Sonny Valdez, our advocate,
with wife Dolores, daughters

Josephine and Abigail, son-in-
law Loid Guingab and son Adam

New 2nd & 3rd Degrees
Norberto Quitain Joseph Romero
Artchie Reyes Lino Toca

Visitation for SK John Lindsay at Wilson Funeral Home
More than 30 brother knights and 4th degree sir knights from five Montréal area assemblies along with
about a hundred family members and friends attended a visitation at the J.F. Wilson Funeral Home in
Verdun on Sunday, April 18, 2010. John Lindsay passed away on April 14 at the age of 72.

Trip to New Haven – November 5 - 7, 2010
Registrations are now being accepted for
the annual “Pilgrimage to New Haven”,
scheduled for November 5th - 7th, 2010.
The previous trips in 2007 and 2008, which
were the first in ten years or more, were a
great success. We anticipate having 2
buses, with a maximum of 100 people
attending.

Here’s what the weekend entails:
- Travel to and from New Haven by Highway
Coach
- Accommodation at the Wallingford Marriot
(just outside New Haven)
- Complimentary Full Breakfast on Saturday
and Sunday morning
- Reception on Saturday evening at the
Wallingford Marriot

- Tour of the Knights of Columbus Museum
- Tour of the Supreme Headquarters in New
Haven
- Tour of St. Mary’s Church, followed by
Mass on Sunday morning
- Shopping excursion to a nearby Mall

The cost of the trip is as follows:
$195/person, based upon double occupancy
$275/person, based upon single occupancy
$75/child, assuming that no additional
accommodations are required
$10/person for Saturday evening Buffet
(optional and limited space)

To register or if you need any further infor-
mation, please call Fraternal Counsellor
Kevin Ready at (450) 552-1022.


